

The Honourable David Elliott MP

Minister for Corrections
Minister for Emergency Services
Minister for Veterans Affairs

Received

18 APR 2016

Secretariat IM16/8401
MLU16/00438

Ms Anne Gardiner General Secretary Public Service Association of NSW GPO Box 3365 SYDNEY NSW 2001

Dear Ms Gardiner

Thank you for your letter of 21 March 2016 regarding the nomination of correctional officers at Wellington Correctional Centre for bravery awards and your concerns about correctional officers using accrued sick leave to "top up" their workers compensation payments.

I have met with the Public Service Association on a number of occasions. I acknowledge your concerns and have raised them with Cabinet colleagues. As a result, the State Insurance Regulatory Authority has issued a discussion paper on the calculation of preinjury average weekly earnings.

I understand the Authority will meet with the Association to discuss its concerns.

Thank you for taking the time to write to me.

Yours sincerely

David Elliott MP

MINISTER FOR CORRECTIONS
MINISTER FOR EMERGENCY SERVICES
MINISTER FOR VETERANS AFFAIRS

April 2016



Phone: (02) 8574 6290 Fax: (02) 9339 5564 Email: office@elliott.minister.nsw.gov.au